


March 30, 2025
Dear Commissioners,

My name is Jon Hall and | am an owner of Unit 10A, which is a part of the Hideaway
Bay Beach Club condos (HBBC) and is also the unit on the end of Building A that
is directly adjacent to the proposed location of the waste transmission line. Like
other HBBC owners, | had no formal notice and only recently only heard of change to
the location of the waste water transmission line from Don Pedro State Park to the
HBBC property. Given the lack of notice, and the potential adverse impact of this
decision on HBBC and particularly on my property, | am writing this letter to ask you to
deny the application by Environmental Ultilities (EU) for a certificate to install sewers on
our island.

There are a myriad of reasons this application should be denied, including the fact that
HBBC homeowners were denied due process because of the lack of notice. We also
have no idea of the potential HBBC owner costs to hook up to the sewer line and my
understanding is that we may have to shut down our community for some period of time
during construction. This would be devastating, given that some of us have already had
to endure our condos being uninhabitable due to hurricanes for over 2 years.

All of the HBBC owners would suffer, but | believe the stakes are higher for me
personally because of my location right next to the sewer line. | have been
informed that | would no longer be able to access my property via golf cart. While that
may seem trivial, golf carts on the island are like cars on the mainland. It is the only
source of transportation. Taking away the ability to access a condo via a golf cart would
be akin to taking away someone’s access to use their driveway and garage on the
mainland. My elderly mother uses the unit in the winter months and could not be able to
physically access the condo without a golf cart.

The lack of access would not only affect my family’s ability to utilize the condo but
would also have an extremely negative impact on the property value. If every other
identical building/unit has golf cart access and mine does not, no future buyer will pay
the same price for Unit A10 as he/she would for other units in HBBC. It also greatly
concerns me that the sewer line would apparently be too fragile to have a golf cart drive
over it. That seems dangerous at best.

Again, if approved, this proposal would be devastating to all of HBBC, but | truly believe
| have the most to lose due to the location and | respectfully request that you deny
the application.

Jon Hall
HBBC Unit #10




